

CHURCH OF CHRIST

This is the day that the Lord hath made; Let us rejoice and be glad in it!

Communion kits are available at the Visitor's Center.

Please pick up enough for you and your family as you enter the auditorium.

Disposable masks and gloves are also available at the Visitor's Center should you have need or want of these items.



SOUTH MAIN CHURCH OF CHRIST

402 South Main ~ P.O. Box 1597 Henderson, TX 75653-1597 (903) 657-1408 ~ FAX (903) 657-1409 Website: www.southmainchurch.com Email: office@southmainchurch.com

Sunday AM Class - 9:30 AM Sunday AM Assembly - 10:30 AM Sunday PM Assembly - 5:00 PM Wednesday PM - 6:30 PM

Wi-Fi Login: SMCOC-Guest Password: SouthMain16



Where Family Matters!

WEEKLY NEWS BULLETIN FEBRUARY 5, 2023



WELCOME

PRAISE LEADER - Chris Cummings

The Steadfast Love of the Lord - # 123 Unto Thee, O Lord - # 794

> PRAYER - David Chenault SCRIPTURE READING Hebrews 2:14-18

> > I Am a Sheep - # 533 Lamb of God - # 176

THE LORD'S SUPPER - Barry Rivers PRAYER FOR OFFERING

You Are My All in All - # 484
In Christ Alone

MESSAGE - Bob Payne "Wrestling With God" Habakkuk 3:17-19

Oh, How I Love Jesus - # 574 Step by Step - # 15

CLOSING PRAYER - Tommy Goode

"Depart in Peace" (Luke 2:29)
Please silence all cell phones and pagers.
CCLI# 290723

SOUTH MAIN PRAYS

EBENNIE ANASTAS'S, a Kindness Kloset client, newborn son was born blind in one eye and will be undergoing eye surgery soon.

DON BROOKS fell last Sunday morning and fractured three ribs.

CURTIS CHAPMAN has been prescribed insulin and anti-rejection drugs.

JOE DAVIS underwent surgery last Saturday night to drain excess fluid build-up from around his heart. He is now recuperating at home.

REX & SKYLAR SIMON saw a cardiologist Tuesday due to heart related issues.

OUR COUNTRY

PLEASE CONTINUE TO PRAY FOR: Pam Adamson, Elizabeth Bazaldua, Fern Bench, Jason Blalack, Lilly Blalack, Pat Brack, Barbara Brown, Keith Brown, Christy Burkhalter, Barbara Byrd, Lisa Corbell, Layton Cummings, Traci Cummings, Neva Davis, Michael Dorsey, Roy Dorsey, Bob Fergerson, Blake Foster, Caitlyn Gainey, Jan Gentry, Harvey Hand, Landon Harris, Jane Holcomb, Goldie Hughes, Roy Hunt, Linda Jamison, Joyce Jones, Bob Kessler, Tyler Line, Pat Lynch, Phyllis Osborne, Bette Pilkinton, Juanita Purser, James Rowell, Landon Shaw, Kimberly Taylor, Bailey Thornton, Christina Vanover, Christy Wade, Linda Warner, Kerry Whittemore

SUNDAY AM NURSERY ATTENDANT

Sharon Brown

STAFF INFO

ELDERS:

Travis Birdwell	travisbirdwell1@aol.com
David Chenault	dhchenault@gmail.com
Bobby Davis	.bobbydtxu222@gmail.com
Doug Hopkins	dougndiann@gmail.com
Bob Payne	bpayne1@suddenlink.net
Rodger Poe	rpoe9@hotmail.com
Barry Rivers	brivers@eastex.net

PULPIT MINISTER:

Bob Payne:.....bpayne1@suddenlink.net

FAMILY LIFE MINISTER:

David Chenault:......dhchenault@gmail.com.com

CHILDREN'S MINISTER:

Janet Thompson:......drjanett55@gmail.com

CHURCH SECRETARY:

Reneé Hampton:.....office@southmainchurch.com

CHURCH TREASURER:

Rodger Poe:....rpoe9@hotmail.com

MAINTENANCE, GROUNDS AND HOUSEKEEPING:

Dicky & Karen Harris and Mary Holt

DEACONS:

Chuck Ashmore Ken Sabella Jim Smith Dodd Vinson

SOUTH MAIN SHARES

Happy Birthday

Keegan Harris, Rosemary Payne, Jackie Shaw!!!

Happy Anniversary

Joe & Kathy Davis!!!

COMMUNION BASKETS

Beginning this month, a few of our young men have volunteered to pass the Communion in baskets for those who are comfortable with this style of distribution.

PRISON MINISTRY

There were 14 baptisms for the month of January among the inmates of the East Texas Treatment Facility. Special thanks to Jim Smith, Travis Birdwell and Dodd Vinson for helping with the baptisms. Please continue to pray for this ministry.

SHOWER MEETING

A Bridal Shower honoring **Victoria Brown** is being scheduled for February 26th. An organizational meeting will take place in room 9 TODAY immediately following the morning assembly. If you would like to help but unable to attend the planning meeting, contact Barbie Glasgow.

WEDNESDAY NIGHT MEAL

As you are most likely aware, the cost of food has taken a dramatic increase. With this increase, the cost of providing the Wednesday Night meal has also been affected. While payment is voluntary, your donations are important to help continue this ministry. Please consider adding a little extra per plate when making your generous donations to help cover the increased expense. Thank you!!!

CHURCH LIBRARY

A HUGE "Thank You" to **Alice Duplichan** for the many hours she has spent cleaning up, cleaning out and organizing the library!! Come by and check out some great books! And, while you're there, check out the "FREE" rack to take some good books and/or devo materials home with you!

Suggestions for new books are greatly appreciated as well as donations to help with purchasing. **Operating hours are Sunday mornings, 9-9:30 AM and Wednesday evenings, 6-6:30 PM.** If you are interested in helping in the library, have ideas for improvements or, if you think managing the library might be your talent, please contact Alice Duplichan or Renee Hampton.